ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA ROMAN CATHOLIC May 28, 2017—7th Sunday of Easter



ALL ARE WELCOMED TO OUR PARISH!

We are so pleased that you chose to celebrate with us this weekend. We warmly invite you to active participation in our liturgical celebration. Please feel free to approach one of our Ministers of Hospitality if you are in need of any assistance. No matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, your current family or marital situation, your past or present religious affiliation; no matter what your personal history, age, background, sexual orientation, gender, race, or color; no matter what your self-image or self-esteem: YOU are invited, welcomed, accepted, loved, and respected at St. Catherine of Siena Church in Ithaca, New York.

COME, HOLY SPIRIT

Pentecost is next weekend and it is a big deal! Pentecost isn't just a celebration of the Holy Spirit coming down upon the apostles 2,000 years ago; it is a celebration of the Holy Spirit's ongoing and continuous presence in the world today. Pentecost celebrates God's commitment to the world. We have not been left alone!

When the Holy Spirit came, it changed everything—then and now. After the Holy Spirit descended upon the apostles, they went out into Jerusalem. Peter spoke to a huge crowd, quoting the prophet Joel, telling them that



with the Spirit, they would prophesy, see visions, and dream dreams. Quite honestly, these are not words that make modern-day Christians very comfortable; but who would want to belong to a Church that is without vision, without dreams, and that does not prophesy (or share the Good News)? Of course we want our Church to do that—and the celebration of Pentecost reminds us that *we* are the Church.

The Holy Spirit continues to work with and through each of us. During the Sacrament of Confirmation, we specifically call on the Holy Spirit to bring us gifts to help us live our lives faithfully. But these are not gifts for our own personal use; they are gifts that call us into relationship with each other. When all of us use these gifts of the Spirit, we discover that together we can be (and are!) a vehicle for moving God's vision for the world forward. The Spirit enables each of us to share in the work of God here on Earth.

To honor this sharing in God's work here at St. Catherine's, we are hosting our Volunteer Appreciation Reception after both of the Masses on **Pentecost Sunday**, **June 4**. Come and enjoy some food and drink and the thanks of a grateful community for the ways in which so many of you contribute to the Church. You don't have to be a longtime volunteer

to come – this reception is open to everyone. Even if you haven't yet volunteered, come and thank those who have for helping St. Catherine's be the vibrant community of faith that it is.

We invite you to wear red to Mass next weekend. This is a little way that all of us get into the spirit of Pentecost (pun intended!) and fill our Church with a color that reminds us of the words of St. Luke: "Then there appeared to them tongues as of fire, which parted and came to rest on each of them." Come, Holy Spirit, and renew the face of the Earth!

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT

The mission of St. Catherine of Siena Parish is to inspire, engage, and nurture our community through worship, witness, and service.

La misión de la parroquia de Sta. Catalina es inspirar, cuidar y motivar la participación de nuestra comunidad a través del culto, testimonio y servicio.

St. Catherine of Siena Parish

309 Siena Drive, Ithaca, New York 14850 607-257-2493

www.stcathofsiena.org / www.facebook/stcatherinesithaca

Summer Office Hours: Monday–Friday 9 a.m.–4 p.m. (closed for lunch at 1 p.m.); Friday 9 a.m.–12 p.m.

MINISTRY TEAM

Pastor

Rev. Joseph Marcoux, fr.joseph.marcoux@dor.org

Pastoral Associate

Ann Marie Eckert, ann.marie.eckert@dor.org

Director of Liturgical Music

Sherry Scanza, sherry.scanza@dor.org

Coordinator of Faith Formation

Ashley Blank, ashley.blank@dor.org

Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry

Patricia Sipple, patricia.sipple@dor.org

Communications Coordinator

Jane Bonassar, jane.bonassar@dor.org

Director of Finance & Administration

Lawrence Wasser, larry.wasser@dor.org

Organist

Dr. Mary Holzhauer

Administrative Assistant

June Haynor, june.haynor@dor.org

Maintenance Technician

Craig Murray, craig.murray@dor.org

Housekeeper

Diane Tordel

TRUSTEES

Bob Pochily, Kristin Campagnolo

COUNCIL CHAIRS

Pastoral Council: Joseph Babcock

Finance Council: Joe Kiely

NEW PARISHIONERS

Welcome to our parish community! Registration packets are available at all Church entrances and at the office.

STEWARDSHIP

Our Sister Parish

We enjoy an ongoing exchange of people and prayer with St. Anthony's in the Dominican Republic. Donations to the "loose change bowls" located at each Church entrance provide meals and education for over 200 children at the parish daycare center.

Almsgiving

10% or more of all donations we receive go to the poor and needy.

Clothing for the Needy

Clean used clothing in good condition accepted 24/7 at the shed adjacent to the parking lot.

MASS SCHEDULE

Weekend Mass Schedule

Saturday: 5 p.m. Sunday: 9 & 11:30 a.m.

Mass in Spanish: 4th Sunday of the month, 5:30 p.m.

Daily Mass Schedule

Monday: 5:30 p.m.

Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9 a.m.

Brookdale Senior Living: 4th Tuesday of the month, 10:15 a.m.

Accommodations:

Gluten-reduced hosts are available; notify a staff member. Personal listening receivers are available from the Sacristy.

SACRAMENTS

Reconciliation

Saturday at 4 p.m. or by appointment

Infant Baptisms

We're so happy about the new addition to your family. Parents participate in a preparation program prior to baptism. Please contact the office **three months** prior to the baptism.

Marriage

Congratulations on your engagement! As with the other sacraments, prior preparation is necessary. Please contact the office **at least six months** before the wedding.

Anointing of the Sick/Visitation

Please contact the office for arrangements for individual anointing or for a visitation to someone who is sick or homebound. For emergencies after hours, please call Fr. Joe at 585-747-3649. Families should alert the Parish Office when family members are in the hospital. Hospitals are no longer able to provide parishes with this information. If you would like to have someone prayed for at Mass and/or added to the Prayer Corner in the bulletin, we invite you to call the Parish Office at 257-2493.

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (R.C.I.A.)

For information on becoming Catholic, or questions about the Catholic faith, contact Ann Marie Eckert.

Holy Orders

For information about vocations, contact Carol Dady with the Diocesan Office of Vocation Awareness at 585-461-2890 or vocations@dor.org.

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES

Eucharistic Adoration

Wednesdays at 7 p.m. & Fridays at 9:30 a.m. in the Church

Rosary

Fridays at 5 p.m. in the Church

Prayer Groups

Centering Prayer and Ignatian Prayer Groups meet throughout the month. Small Christian Communities also meet weekly. For more information, call Ann Marie Eckert.

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

Offertory Income – May 21, 2017

Regular Mass Collections:\$5,250EFT/SecureGive Collections1:\$8,213Mail-In/Drop-Off Collections1:\$830

Total Regular Weekly Collections: \$14,563 Average Weekly Budget²: \$12,350

Weekly Operating Surplus (Shortfall)³: \$2,213 Gifts and Donations Received⁴: \$1,000 YTD Operating Surplus (Shortfall)^{5,7,8}: \$12,533

YTD Capital Budget Surplus (Shortfall)^{6,7,8}: \$7,282

Dominican Republic Bowls: \$106

- 1 Variability in these values due to inclusion of collections that are biweekly, monthly
- 2 83% of Planned Operational Expenses are funded by Regular Weekly Collections
- 3 Weekly surplus (shortfall) in funds for average weekly budgeted expenses
- 4 Excluded from this number are capital contributions, extraordinary gifts, bequests
- 5 Year-to-date operating surplus (shortfall) in funding for budgeted/ unbudgeted expenses and adjustments for unplanned shortfalls in other revenue sources
- 6 Year-to-date surplus (shortfall) in funding for repairs/improvement to capital/infrastructure
- 7 YTD values are always from the most recently reconciled month.
- 8 Fiscal Year 7/1/16-6/30/17

SCRIPTURE READINGS



Today

Acts 1:12-14; Ps 27:1, 4, 7-8; 1 Pt 4:13-16; In 17:1-11a

Next Sunday

Acts 2:1-11; Ps 104:1, 24, 29-30, 31, 34; 1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13; Jn 20:19-23

"The Lord is my light and my salvation; whom should I fear?" (Ps 27:4)

PRAYER CORNER

Please hold in prayer those who are sick:
Sharon Campanella, Nicole Carrier-Titti,
Rosemary Mizia, Terese Mullen, Ed Moy, Jean
Wynn, Robert Page, Ruthe Bruen, Tom Clark,
Mercy James Loviglio, Michael Billing, Art
Shanahan, Teresa Kuo, Charlotte Klumb, Lidia
Roper, Dageiry Custodio, Thomas Brown, Colin

Hayward-Toland, and David Hyatt.

WHAT'S HAPPENING—MAY 29—JUNE 4

Monday, May 29 – Memorial Day

Parish Office Closed

Tuesday, May 30

9:00 a.m. MASS: Gordon Myer by the Bobnick & Ober Families

4:00 p.m. Youth Choir

5:30 p.m. Boy Scouts

Wednesday, May 31

9:00 a.m. MASS: Gordon Myer by Cecelia Linscott

9:30 a.m. Pietra Fitness

7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration

Thursday, June 1

9:30 a.m. Meeting Christ in Prayer

7:15 p.m. Adult Choir

7:30 p.m. Picnic Planning Committee

Friday, June 2

9:00 a.m. MASS: Joan Sabin by Len & Jan Topoleski

9:30 a.m. Strength Training

9:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration

10:30 a.m. Benediction

5:00 p.m. Praying the Rosary

Saturday, June 3

9:00 a.m. AA

4:00 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation

5:00 p.m. MASS (celebrated by Fr. Edmund Herzog): Peter Morgan by the Wednesday Evening Small Christian Community and Our Parishioners

6:00 p.m. Reception for Fr. Edmund Herzog

Sunday, June 4

9:00 a.m. MASS: Rose & Joseph Barnaba by Jeannie Barnaba

9:15 a.m. Children's Liturgy of the Word

10:15 a.m. Children's Faith Formation

10:15 a.m. Volunteer Appreciation Social Hour

11:30 a.m. MASS: Peg Moy by Ed Moy & Family

12:30 p.m. Volunteer Appreciation Social Hour

1:00 p.m. Youth Ministry Advisory Board

4:00 p.m. Middle School/High School Youth Ministry

4:00 p.m. Spanish Community Choir

5:30 p.m. SPANISH COMMUNITY MASS

6:30 p.m. Spanish Community Gathering

Parish-Wide Opportunities

SOAP FOR HOPE

Catholic Charities is again asking for our help in providing personal care products for our neighbors in need. This includes shampoo, soap, toothpaste, toilet paper, tissues, razors, deodorant, and the like. Please put these items in the bins provided at the doors of the Church **between now and June 3-4.** St. Catherine's parishioners have been very generous in the past and have contributed about a third of the items collected each year. If you would like to have a bin at your office or place of business to help with this collection, or if you can help deliver donated goods to Catholic Charities, please contact Jessica Ryan at 339-3480 or j2ryan@msn.com.

PARISH PICNIC

Once again, St. Catherine's Welcoming and Social Committee is hosting our annual Parish Picnic to take place on **Sunday**, **June 11**, **from 12:30–3 p.m.** in the field next to the parking lot. There will be games for kids and people of all ages, great food, and some great music (and dancing, if you wish). All are invited to bring a dish to share, if you can—desserts and side dishes. St. Catherine's will be providing pulled pork, hamburgers and hot dogs, and water and lemonade. You are welcome to bring additional drinks if you wish. If you can't bring a dish to share, perhaps you can help with setup on Saturday or cleanup at the end of the event.

FR. EDMUND HERZOG'S FIRST MASS

You are invited to join us for the Saturday Mass at 5 p.m. on June 3, when Fr. Edmund Herzog will celebrate his first Mass in Ithaca. Fr. Ed is from Lansing, and many of you had the pleasure of hearing his vocation story in November when he gave the homily at all of our Masses. He is being ordained to the priesthood for the Diocese of Wichita, Kansas, this weekend, but as a "local boy" he is returning to our area and will be at St. Catherine's next weekend. A reception will follow the Mass in Mahler Hall in our Parish Center. All are invited.

LOST AND FOUND

Please check with the Parish Office to see whether you might have any items in the Lost and Found. Any items that aren't claimed in two weeks will be donated. Many thanks for your cooperation.

USING OUR NEW OFFICE SPACE

Now that we are comfortably moved in to our new Parish Center, we are learning the best ways to use the building. We designed the new office space to be more secure, for the safety of our staff. The two doors to the office space are permanently locked. We invite the community to please use the sliding glass window to conduct all business. If no one is visible in the front office space, there is a doorbell on the right-hand side as you are facing the office. There is also a small bell on the counter that you can use if you don't see anyone at the front reception desk. Please ring the bell once to alert the staff that you are here. Thank you!

FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN YARD SALE

Once again this year, the Church of Latter Day Saints (LDS) will be hosting a community-wide yard and bake sale to support the Ithaca MobilePack for Feed My Starving Children. The sale will be held on **Saturday, June 17, from 9 a.m.-2 p.m.** at the LDS Church, 114 Burleigh Drive—a few blocks from St. Catherine's.

Last year many of you were able to contribute goods to the sale. This is a great way to empty out your closets and basements and support a great cause. They accept clothing, furniture (not mattresses), household goods, tools, jewelry and scarves, and almost anything else you might have.

We are not able to store donations at the Parish Center, so we ask that donations be dropped off at the LDS Church (114 Burleigh Drive) on **Wednesday and Thursday**, **June 14–15**, **between 6–9 p.m.**

If you would like to help sort and price, or volunteer at the sale (June 15 and/or 16), please let Ann Marie know (ann.marie.eckert@dor.org). It is great fun, and you get first dibs at the goods, so you can find some great buys!

BIRTHRIGHT FATHER'S DAY FLOWER SALE

As we do each Father's Day, we will be selling roses to help support the work that Birthright in Ithaca does to help women who are facing an unplanned pregnancy. Flowers will be \$2 each and 6 for \$10. Donations are also greatly appreciated, and checks should be made out to Birthright. If you are willing to sell flowers after any of the Masses, please let Ann Marie know at ann.marie.eckert@dor.org or 257-2493.

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION SOCIAL HOUR

Calling all our volunteers to come and be celebrated! On **June 4**, Pentecost Sunday, we will have social hours **after the 9 and 11:30 a.m. Masses** as our annual Volunteer Appreciation celebration. If you have helped the parish in *any* capacity over the last year, please come so we can thank you! You, our parishioners, give so generously of your time and talents in various ways. We want you to know it all makes a difference and is truly appreciated. Please come and enjoy delicious refreshments and wonderful company. Spouses, significant others, and children are all welcome. No need for you to bring anything or help in any way—come, be our guest!

CMA RESULTS

The Catholic Ministries Appeal for 2016–17 is over. Our parish goal was \$48,418. We raised \$37,787 in pledges, and our second collection for the CMA raised \$3,012, bringing our total raised for the year to \$40,799. Thank you very much for your generosity. The remaining \$7,619 toward our goal will be taken out of our operating funds.

A SPECIAL INVITATION FROM JEANNIE BARNABA

Hello to the St. Catherine's community! This is Jeannie Barnaba writing to invite you to a special event. On **Friday**, **June 9**, there will be a Mass at St. Catherine's in recognition of my milestone 80th (now 81st) birthday and 25+ years of service to the Music Ministry as a cantor and choir member. This Mass is being rescheduled from a postponed celebration last November 21 due to a nasty winter storm. Mass is at 5:30 p.m. in the Church, with a reception to follow in our new Parish Hall.

It's really important to me that a way be found to mark this milestone event through a Mass where we can offer gratitude to God for the gift of faith, love, and prayer through music that has been and continues to be such a beautiful and motivating part of life in Music Ministry. In addition to a number of favorite music selections, for gifts we will offer a special rendering of the text of Psalm 139 in a piece called "I Cannot Hide from You." Please come and celebrate with us and enjoy some refreshments after Mass.

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS

Beginning after Memorial Day, our parish office hours are 9 a.m.-1 p.m. and 2-4 p.m. Monday through Thursday, and 9 a.m.-12 p.m. Friday. The sliding glass window to the office will be closed from 1-2 p.m. for lunch and at 4 p.m. for the close of the day (12 p.m. on Friday). You might still see staff members working beyond those hours, but we kindly ask that you conduct your church business between the stated hours. We will also have the office hours posted on the windows for your convenience. Many thanks for your cooperation.

MOVIE NIGHT

On **Monday**, **June 19**, St. Catherine's will be hosting another movie night. This month's movie is the documentary *A Place at the Table*. It is an examination of the issue of hunger in America that focuses on the plight of three individuals from different parts of the country who struggle to find adequate nutrition. It has received rave reviews because of its ability to help us understand hunger here in our own country. Mass is at 5:30 (if you would like to attend), a pizza and salad dinner will be served at 6 p.m., and the movie starts at 6:30 p.m. We will have a short discussion after the movie, ending around 8:30 p.m. All are invited. The movie is rated PG. A donation for dinner is appreciated.

NEW EMAIL ADDRESSES FOR PARISH STAFF

Our staff email addresses have changed. The old addresses will also work for the next few months—but we encourage you to change our addresses in your email address book. The new addresses are:

- Fr. Joe: fr.joseph.marcoux@dor.org
- Ann Marie Eckert: ann.marie.eckert@dor.org
- Ashley Blank: <u>ashley.blank@dor.org</u>
- June Haynor: june.haynor@dor.org
- Sherry Scanza: sherry.scanza@dor.org
- Larry Wasser: larry.wasser@dor.org
- Patricia Sipple: <u>patricia.sipple@dor.org</u>
- Jane Bonassar: jane.bonassar@dor.org
- Craig Murray: craig.murray@dor.org



Wedding Banns:

Christine Gregory and Gregory Evans May God bless your marriage!



FROM THE BOOK OF ANN MARIE

Dear Parish Family,

Last weekend Fr. Joe, Sherry, Ashley, and I, along with four parishioners, attended a training for an evangelization program called Discovering Christ. We are pretty sure it is something that we will do next year. It is designed to invite those of us sitting in the pews, as well as friends and family who don't currently attend Mass or are away from the Catholic Church (or any church) to reflect on who Jesus is in our own lives and what a deeper relationship

with him could mean for us. We were pretty excited about what we heard and experienced during the training and think the program would be a blessing for our parish community and the greater Ithaca community. Stay tuned as we continue to pray about this opportunity and discern leadership for this program from among you, our parishioners.

Bishop Matano has just named the coming year as the Year of the Eucharist. He wants to invite all of us to a deeper appreciation of and experience with the Eucharist. The year will launch on Corpus Christi (Body and Blood of Christ) Sunday, which is June 17–18. We don't know yet exactly what that will mean within our parish community, but again, please stay tuned and perhaps use this as an opportunity in your own life to pay a little more attention to what you receive each week in the Eucharist. As always, you are invited to join in Eucharistic Adoration on Wednesday evenings from 7–9 p.m. and Friday mornings from 9:30–10:30 a.m. If you have never been to Adoration, it is simply time for private prayer in the company of the Eucharist.

Fr. Joe is away this weekend in Wichita, Kansas, because he is attending the ordination of Edmund Herzog, the son of Michael and Michaleen Herzog from Michaleen's Florist in Lansing. Edmund, you may recall, was here at St. Catherine's the weekend after Thanksgiving sharing his vocation story with us. He talked about how, as a teenager, he was obsessed with golf, and that took him to college in Wichita. During college he was invited into a deeper relationship with God and with the Catholic Church through the campus ministry program. Much to his surprise and the surprise of family and friends, he realized that he felt called to the priesthood and needed to at least give the seminary a try. It turned out to be the right decision for Ed, and the Wichita diocese is blessed to have this passionate man as a newly ordained priest. Edmund and his parents are returning to Lansing this week, and Fr. Edmund will say his first Mass here in Ithaca at St. Catherine's next Saturday at 5 p.m. He is also celebrating Mass at All Saints at 10:30 a.m. on Sunday. His family is hosting a reception for him here after the Mass next Saturday, and all are invited to attend. There will be great food, a chance to congratulate Fr. Edmund, and some beautiful flowers, I am sure!

Last, Pope Francis recently announced a synod that will be held next year to focus on "Young People, Faith, and Vocational Discernment." This is pretty exciting, as bishops from around the world will be giving their attention to the needs of young people (defined as ages 16–29), the challenges they face in their lives, and the ways that the Catholic Church can help them navigate the many choices they make during the youth and young adult years, including the big question of "what do I want to be when I grow up." Each diocese has been asked to talk to its people, especially its young people, prior to the synod, and so we are going to invite you to do just that. A questionnaire is being developed that anyone can fill out between June 1 and July 18, and St. Catherine's is going to host a listening session specifically for those aged 16–29 to hear what you have to say about all of this. We obviously know how to be in touch with those who are parishioners, but we will be asking for your help in reaching out to those who don't regularly attend Church, or those who have drifted away from Church recently. It is important that we hear their voices as well.

Cool and interesting things are happening in our Church — the big, universal Catholic Church to which we all belong. Please keep the Herzogs in your prayers and they all begin this new moment in their family's life, and especially Edmund as he is anointed as a servant of our Church.

Peace,

ann Warie

Youth Faith Formation

YOUTH MINISTRY

Middle School Youth Ministry and High School Youth Ministry will not gather for sessions this Sunday, May 28, due to Memorial Day weekend. Sessions will resume on June 4 with a combined session for our high school and middle school youth for a Summer Joy Festival. Being a Christian is to be filled with the joy of the Lord, especially on Pentecost when we celebrate the power of the Holy Spirit within us! This youth ministry community-building session uses popular color festival and paint activities to give expression to Christian joy through the use of color. Youth should wear something that can get dirty with paint and mud. We will grill hot dogs and hamburgers during this time and may even have an ice cream social at the end. If any of our middle school and/or high school parents are willing to come assist for this session, we could use help with the activities and the food preparation. Please notify Ashley Blank at ashley.blank@dor.org or 257-2493 if you are interested.

NO SESSIONS, EXCEPT CLOW, ON SUNDAY, MAY 28

Children's Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) is the only youth faith formation program that will gather this Sunday, May 28, due to Memorial Day weekend. Children's Faith Formation (CFF), Middle School Youth Ministry (MSYM), and High School Youth Ministry (HSYM) will *not* meet on May 28. All sessions will resume next Sunday, June 4.

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE- JUNE 5

St. Catherine's will be hosting a blood drive for the American Red Cross on **Monday**, **June 5**, **from 1-6 p.m.** If you would like to donate blood, please contact 800-RED-CROSS or www.redcrossblood.org to schedule an appointment.

DATES TO REMEMBER		
June 4	Volunteer Appreciation Social Hours	
June 5	Red Cross Blood Drive	
June 9	Jeannie Barnaba Birthday Mass	
June 11	Parish Picnic	
June 18	Father's Day Birthright Flower Sale	
June 19	Movie Night	

CFF PARISH CLEANUP

Last Sunday, May 21, Children's Faith Formation (CFF), grades 1–6, participated in a parish grounds cleanup day. The children worked hard and we are so grateful for the assistance of our catechists, assistants, and parents who were able to come and help during this cleanup time. The grounds look lovely!

SLEEP-OUT FOR THE HOMELESS—THANK You!

We would like to thank our St. Catherine's parishioners for contributing to our canned food and clothing drive during our Sleep-Out for the Homeless event last Sunday. We had nine youth participate in this event, and each one gave 150 percent to learning about poverty at the national and local level. In the end, we donated five boxes of canned food to Ithaca Kitchen Cupboard/Ithaca Rescue Mission, three large boxes of clothing to the Ithaca Rescue Mission, \$250 to the Ithaca Rescue Mission, and 20 lasagnas (prepared by our youth) to Loaves and Fishes and the Ithaca Rescue Mission. The financial donation will be used to create a youth and children's room at the Friendship House. The youth wrote 28 letters to our representative and senators urging Congress to invest in and protect vital policies and safety-net programs – including WIC, global nutrition, SNAP, refundable tax credits. We also would like to extend a huge thank you to Kate Salmon and Tom O'Toole for giving their time and sleep as adult chaperones.

Stewardship Opportunities

CALL TO CARE FOR OUR COMMON HOME

In Laudato Si: On Care for Our Common Home, Pope Francis teaches, "In the present condition of global society, where injustices abound and growing numbers of people are deprived of basic human rights and considered expendable, the principle of the common good immediately becomes logically and inevitably, a summons to solidarity and a preferential option for the poorest of our brothers and sisters." The effects of climate change will fall most heavily on the poor as they have the fewest resources to adapt to such effects as water shortages, weather climate-related extremes, rising sea levels, disease. What can we prune from our lives that will bring us closer to God and lead us to a more just way of living? Take one small step during this Easter season.

FOOD - cookies - bread - cupcakes - muffins - pastries

Donate. Shop. Feed the Hungry.

FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN & BAKE SALE

MOBILEPACK Saturday June 17, 2017

LDS Church @114 Burleigh Dr. 9AM ~ 2PM



DROP-OFF DONATIONS

LOTHES - gently used - tops - pants - shoes - (

WHEN: June 14 & 15 from 6-9pm

WHERE: 114 Burleigh Dr.

All proceeds go towards FMSC MobilePack. Questions? Call 607-257-3912 or email kayleen@twcny.rr.com

ithacamobilepack.org

Volunteer for the YARD & BAKE SALE to benefit Ithaca MobilePack for Feed My Starving Children

Volunteers are needed <u>in advance</u> and <u>on the day of</u> the sale! Read on to see how you can help make it a great success!

Volunteer to help SORT and PRICE items

Thursday, June 15: 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. or 7:15 – 9:15 p.m.

Friday, June 16: 5:30 – 7:30 p.m. or 7:15 – 9:15 p.m.

Sorting will take place in the gym at the LDS Church, 114 Burleigh Dr.

<u>Day of Sale Volunteers – Saturday, June 17</u>

Shifts: 8:30-10:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 12:30-2:30 p.m.

Donate items for the sale

Gently used clothing, furniture (not mattresses), antiques, household goods, tools, jewelry, scarves, books, toys, etc.!

Drop off items at the LDS Church (114 Burleigh Dr.) on Wednesday and Thursday, June 14 - 15, between 6 - 9 p.m.

Provide baked goods for the Bake Sale

Desserts, breads, muffins, pastries...or your family specialty! Drop off at the LDS Church the morning of June 17.

If you are able to help in **ANY** of these ways, please contact Ann Marie Eckert at ann.marie.eckert@dor.org or 257-2493.

Donate! Shop! Volunteer to help!

Thank You!

LITURGICAL MINISTERS: JUNE 3/4			
5:00 P.M.			
Music	Tammy Johnson		
Lector	Bob Gravani Leah Walker		
Minister of Communion	Terry Gifford - Host (sub req'd) Judy Howell - Host Steve Moolin - Host Gail Carruth - Cup Steve Dollaway - Cup Ann Gifford- Cup (sub req'd) Kathleen Kelley Mackenzie - Cup Lynn Szymanski - Cup		
Altar Server	Lynne Walker - Cross Nickie Carrier-Titti - Book		
Minister of Hospitality	Thomas Every - 1 Eileen Gravani - 2 Bob Pochily - 3 *** - 4		
	9:00 A.M.		
Music	Jane Doyle		
Brookdale	Mary Ann & David Albonesi		
Lector	Emmas Jesch Paul Reyes		
Minister of Communion	Mary Crosley - Host Bonita Lindberg - Host Margaret Steinacher - Host Diane Bradac - Cup Hannah Brown - Cup Steohen Jesch - Cup Tom LaFalce - Cup Tori Wishart - Cup		
Altar Server	Thomas F LaFalce - Cross Tomas Vence - Book		
Minister of Hospitality	Bernice Magee - 1 John Wishart - 2 Susanne Lorbeer - 3 Cristina & Matthew McGuire - 4 Nathaniel & Beverly Way - 5 Silvia & Giovanni Abbiati - 6		
11:30 A.M.			
Music	Janet Strebel		
Lector	Michael Twomey Mary Kay LaLonde		
Minister of Communion	Dan Briotta - Host Carla Marceau - Host Khandikile Sokoni - Host Mary Ellen Cummings - Cup Valerie Evans - Cup Dan Finlay - Cup Loisanne Thomas - Cup Pat Wynn - Cup		
Altar Server	Tristan Babcock - Cross Jack Bonassar - Book		
Minister of Hospitality	Colleen Barnes - 1 Amanyi Richardson - 2 Cathy Buttner - 3 *** - 4 Barbara E Hoyt - 5 Jane, Maggie & Lizzie Bonassar - 6		

Η THE HEIGHTS

CAFÉ & GRILL

LUNCH MONDAY-FRIDAY 11:30-2:30 DINNER

MONDAY-THURSDAY 5:00-9:00 FRIDAY & SATURDAY 5:00-10:00 903 HANSHAW RD., ITHACA, NY 14580 607-257-4144





Triphammer Marketplace



Triphammer Marketplace & Gateway Commons 607-257-2669

Café • Tavern • Coffee Roaster • Craft Beer • Gourmet Foods

Richard T. Prybyl, CRPC®

Senior Vice President, Branch Manager, Financial Advisor

Morgan Stanley

Wealth Management

130 East Seneca Street, Ste 500, Ithaca Direct 607-274-8538 Fax 607-274-8555 Toll free 800-633-6336

richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com



Dry Cleaners

All Work Done On Premises

- —Bulk Cleaning —Draperies —Wedding Gowns —Silks & Knits —Sat 9AM-5PM —Dry Cleaning
 —Shirt Laundry
 —Garment Storage
 —Leather/Suede
 —Daily 7AM-6PM
 - 257-1040

Triphammer Shopping Mall



Pierre Gremaud, D.C. 114 ¹/₂ W. Buffalo St. 277-2570 SpinalWellnessIthaca.com

We correct spines!

MARIETTE GELDENHUYS ATTORNEY AND MEDIATOR

Respectful, peaceful resolution of legal issues 401 E. STATE ST., SUITE 306, ITHACA www.geldenhuyslaw.com (607) 273-2272



GENERAL PRACTICE

2343 N. Triphammer Rd. Ithaca, New York 14850

607-275-3425



Northeast

CONCEPTION SCHOOL

PRE-K (AGES 3 AND 4) KINDERGARTEN — 6TH GRADE

A Christ-centered commitment to educational excellence.

IMMACULATE

Proven record of academic achievement Disciplined learning environment Educating the total child

Corner of W. Buffalo St. and N. Plain St., Downtown Ithaca



Located on N. Triphammer Rd. In front of the YMCA 607-257-2233 www.ciaoithaca.com

TOMPKINS 🕸 Trust Company 607-273-3210

TompkinsTrust.com





Jay Williamson, CFP, ChFC, CLU



Financial Advisor 179 Graham Rd., Ste. D Ithaca, NY 14850

607-257-1847 fax iav.williamson@nmfn.com nmfn.com/jaywilliamson

Robert Brown, D.C.

15 Auburn Rd. Lansing, NY 14882 Tel: (607) 533-4231

320 W. Buffalo St. Ithaca, NY 14850 (607) 273-2707

LANSING

CHIROPRACTIC

OFFICE

Edward Jones MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING



Jess William Esposito, CRPC

Financial Advisor **Community Corners**

414 E. Upland Rd., Suite B Ithaca, NY 14850 Bus. 607-257-0320 Fax 877-346-1398

jess.esposito@edwardjones.com www.edwardjones.com

You're from Here... We're from Here...

> **Locally Owned Family Operated**

Mansour

compare our quality and price. Downtown on the Commons 272-1810

We invite you to shop and

STHACA Temation SERVICE Ithaca's alternative & inexpensive funeral service provider 607.274.7544 ithacacremationservice.com

THANKS, ST. CATHERINE'S FOR CHOOSING



In-Home Senior Care Companion/Safety Services ·Licensed Personal Care

Private Duty Nursing (PDN) **Contact Us Today** (607) 272-0444

ComfortKeepers.com



The Elizabeth Ann Clune



Montessori School of Ithaca

Serving Children Ages 3 - 14

120 KING RD., ITHACA, NY 607-277-7335

Michaleen's Florist and Garden Center

2826 North Triphammer Rd. Ithaca, NY 14850 607-257-3203 www.michaleens.com

With appreciation for the weekly gift of fresh flowers for the Parish Center.

DR. FRANCIS T. **PILIERO**

Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery

The Village Office Campus 2333 N. Triphammer Rd., Suite 402 Ithaca, NY 14850

607-257-8076

Santana Construction Co.

General home repair, small remodel, and building projects.

Alejandro Santana

454 Floral Ave., Ithaca, NY 14850 607-379-4987

Email: santanaconstruction.co @gmail.com

AGWAY

Ithaca Agway Farm and Home Center

213 S. Fulton St. Ithaca, NY 14850

607-272-1848 607-272-1706 (fax)

DR. H.J. PETER PATRICK

RESTORATIVE & COSMETIC DENTISTRY Children and Adults

Hanshaw Road at Pleasant Grove 607-257-5700

KATE SEAMAN | Your Realtor® for Life •



. . Kathleen Seaman | Lic. RE Associate Broker Warren Real Estate | 830 Hanshaw Road 607-280-3339 | kmseaman@warrenhomes.com

www.kateseaman.com



Wegmans

Every Day You Get Our Best!

ESTABLISHED 1950



All your complete housing needs, from a 1-3 bedroom apt. or a 3-5 bedroom luxury home.

607-257-0717

www.lucentehomes.com

103 Salem Drive Ithaca, New York

BENJAMIN PETERS

- Suits & Sportcoats
- Sportswear Outerwear
- Dress & Casual Shoes Men & Women **Tuxedo Rental & Sales**

607-273-1371

On The Ithaca Commons • Open Mon-Sat 10-6. Th 10

Continuous family service since 1942

BANGS FUNERAL HOME, INC.

Ithaca's only locally owned funeral home

607-272-1922

John F. Bangs (1917-1974) - Jeffrey L. Bangs - Kevin P. Bangs